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Mr. Chairman,  

The Non-Aligned Movement extends its appreciation to the members of the 

Advisory Committee on the United Nations Programme of Assistance in the Teaching, 

Study, Dissemination and Wider Appreciation of International Law and its Chair, the 

Permanent Representative of Ghana to the United Nations, as well as the Codification 

Division of the Office of Legal Affairs for their continued commitment and support to the 

programme and its success.  

The Programme of Assistance, as a means for promoting friendly relations and co-

operation among States, is considered to be one of the most important activities of the 

United Nations greatly contributing to the promotion of enhancing the knowledge of 

international law while establishing conditions enhancing respect to principles of the 

Charter of the United Nations. As an undeniable fact, the Programme of Assistance also 
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It was unfortunate that years ago �D�� �Q�X�P�E�H�U�� �R�I�� �W�K�H�� �3�U�R�J�U�D�P�P�H�¶�V�� �D�F�W�L�Y�L�W�L�H�V�� �Z�H�U�H��
cancelled as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. However, while virtual learning should 

never replace in person training, it would be beneficial to plan for the potential need to 

resort to virtual regional courses prospectively if they are the only route available for 

instruction under certain circumstances.   

The Codification Division should continue to enhance the content of the Audiovisual 

Library, which is an invaluable training resource for individuals and institutions around the 

world. In this regard, the NAM welcomes the initiative of conducting off-site recording 

sessions and suggests that the suitable presentations made by the special rapporteurs of the 

International Law Commission to the Committee be uploaded to the Library. In addition, 

adding lectures in more languages would be another way to enrich the content of the 

Library.  

The NAM is of the view that geographical diversity among lecturers represented in 

the Library and at the regional courses should be increased. Furthermore, lecturers should 

be representatives of all principal legal systems of the world.  

Regarding the curriculum of courses, while the needs of each region should be 

addressed during courses, the synergies between international law and international 


